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with the relevant provisions of General Assembly resolutions. We therefore call 

the Secretary-General to facilitate the issuance of continuing contracts for 
national staffs that meet the requirements in compliance with Staff Regulations 

and Rules. 
 
Mr. Chair, 

8. The Group notes with concern that a total of forty-eight (48) posts were 

vacant as of 23 March 2022 and will, during these negotiations stress on the 

need to fill these posts expeditiously as possible  

9. On a related matter, the African Group notes the high turnover rate of Staff at 

the Regional Service Center mainly due to the selection of staff for posts in other 

United Nations entities, including recruitment on temporary assignment. This 

we understand is as a result of the increased capacity building and improved 

skills and expertise of the staff at the Centre and that this practice is expected 

to continue in this budget period. 

The 


